
Gymea Miranda Bowling & Sports Club AGM 2023 Chairpersons report. 

Hello, on behalf of the directors, members and guests of our great club, I would like to 

congratulate our staff members and management for the financial achievements of this 

year 2022 to 2023! Our financial result is the best this club has ever achieved! Time and 

structured planning is required in every business and in our case, we have received 

exceptional results, even though we have had various expenses through the year such 

as a cash recycling machine, complete roof replacement, additional furniture and many 

other improvements throughout the club! Also our CBA loan facility has zero debt. 

 

As I mention every year, our volunteers play an extremely important part on saving our 

club, many thousands of dollars throughout the year! Headed by Marc Worthington and 

Len Crawley, I thank you all for your time and workmanship, which is greatly 

appreciated! 

 

My special thanks to all of our staff, who tirelessly continue to accommodate our 

members and guests requirements at all times of the day! This all happens under the 

direction of our Board of Directors and professionally managed and implement by one of 

the best, Jason Fullerton, our CEO! 

 

We will continue improvements within our club as much as we can. Unfortunately, we 

have run out of room for our members and guests, so that has urged us to look at new 

and improved future development that we are exploring that includes underground 

parking, indoor bowling green, the footprint of the club to be continued from existing 

level with residential development above. This is planned to be developed where we 

now have green number three. We have engaged an extremely professional building/ 

consulting company who will be available at our AGM, where they will advise our 

membership of the stage we are at. This development would secure our future, 

financially.  

 

Our Mikes Grill is the best in the Shire, just like their staff. Thank you very much Mike 

and your staff, for all you have done for us, this year! 

 

Thank you to my Board of Directors for your time and effort spent, it is greatly 

appreciated! Always working in the best interest of our club, 

“I’m excited” 

 

Kevin Jeffree    

GMB&SC Ltd., Chairperson. 


